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WTO Ministerial Conference, Eight Session, Plenary Session
BELARUS

Statement

(Speaking as an Observer)

The 8th Ministerial Conference is taking place at the juncture when we face raising uncertainty as to the prospects of global economy. To the credit of the WTO, its rules-based system has served the international community as an important tool constraining the protectionist pressures, particularly over the recent years. The multilateral trading system was not a source of negative developments in the world economy. On the contrary, it helped to alleviate unfavorable effects originating elsewhere in the economic system.

The important role of the WTO which cannot be overestimated in the current circumstances stems from the proper functioning of its subsystems: monitoring and reporting, early examination of trade issues in the regular WTO bodies and dispute settlement.

Having paid a tribute to the achievements of the WTO, I shall be even more pleased to welcome expansion of the Organization. I extend sincere congratulations to the delegations of the Russian Federation, Vanuatu, Samoa and Montenegro on the occasion of their accession to the WTO.
In Belarus, we pay special attention to the accession of the Russian Federation. Russia is more than simply a major trading partner of Belarus. We  have comprehensive mutual interests in the field of trade policy resulting from the establishment of the Customs Union. In fact, accession of Russia – being a Member of the Customs Union – to the WTO is a testimony of compliance of the Customs Union with the WTO rules. I should like to encourage the WTO Members to give due regard to this fact in the process of Belarus’ accession to the WTO.
Moreover, Belarus agreed to implement tariff concessions prior to obtaining the status of a WTO Member. Relevant treaty was signed to this effect within the Customs Union facilitating the accession of Russia to the WTO and providing the necessary guarantees to the WTO Members. We also agreed that the WTO disciplines should take precedence in the Customs Union in the case of discrepancies. In my view, all this reconfirms a strong interest of Belarus in becoming a WTO Member and deserves to be recognized by the WTO Members.
Finally, I would like to address another crucial element of the WTO system – the Doha Round. The situation in the global economy requires a positive outcome of the Doha Round in order to deliver further market openness, create new trading opportunities and provide increased predictability for businesses. Although the Doha Round remains an unfinished business its value is widely recognized. I am convinced that the Conference will provide the required guidance to advance the Doha Round negotiations.

